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RECOMMENDATION 

With respect to S.110 (An act relating to data privacy and consumer protection), the Agency 

of Digital Services, the Office of the Attorney General, and the Vermont State Archives and 

Records Administration (Office of the Secretary of State), respectively recommend the following 

legislation: 

On or before January 15, 2020, the Chief Data Officer and Chief Records Officer shall submit 

to the House Committees on Commerce and Economic Development and on Government 

Operations and to the Senate Committees on Economic Development, Housing and General 

Affairs and on Government Operations a report concerning the three branches of State 

government and the management of personally identifiable information, as defined in 9 V.S.A. § 

2430(9), as well as street addresses, email addresses, telephone numbers, and demographic 

information, specifically: 

(1) Federal and state laws, rules and regulations that exempt personally identifiable 

information from public inspection and copying pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317; 

 

(2) Federal and state laws, rules and regulations that require personally identifiable 

information to be produced or acquired in the course of State government business;  

 

(3) Federal and state laws, rules and regulations that specify fees for obtaining personally 

identifiable information produced or acquired in the course of State government business;  

 

(4) Federal and state laws, rules and regulations that require personally identifiable 

information to be shared between branches of State government or between branches and 

nonstate entities, including municipalities;  
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(5) Arrangements or agreements, whether verbal or written, between branches of State 

government or between branches and nonstate entities, including municipalities, to share 

personally identifiable information; and  

 

(6) Recommendations for proposed legislation concerning personally identifiable information 

and/or the management of personally identifiable information by all three branches of 

State government.  


